[bookmark: _GoBack]Tuesday, June 7th 2016, Chairman Ed Schultz at 7:00 pm called the monthly board meeting to order.  Pledge of Allegiance was said and minutes of the last meeting were read.  Supervisor Tom Dankemyer made a motion to approve minutes as read, Supervisor Karen Schmitz, seconded, motion carried.
Dave gave the treasurer’s report, Karen made motion to approve treasurer’s report and Tom seconded, motion carried.  
Andy Ciegeski gave the Assessor’s report, he has submitted the final report and all requirements have been met. 
 Simon Fischer then gave the Fire Department’s report.  He said they are almost ready to start using the Suburban that will replace the existing First Responders’ vehicle.  They will then put the old vehicle up for sale, and will list it for $12,000.  He said that they will need to purchase new air packs in the future, the old ones can no longer be re-certified because of the age of the units.  They plan on applying for an AUG grant next year.  They will start by replacing a few per year.    
Simon Fischer then reported that they are ready to complete the outfield fencing at the Ballpark, American Fence has quoted them $3785.00 to complete, and the Fire Department has raised $2000.00 and asked if the Town Board would approve taking the remaining money out of the Park fund.  Chairman Ed Schultz stated that they had extra money from the firewood sale that could be used for this.   Ed also asked that they make sure and put in a fence by the existing driveway for access to the field, Simon said that is included in the original bid.  Roy Lippert then questioned Simon about what the expenses that the fire department had for last month, since it was so high.  Simon gave a report on the expense breakdown, new gear for a larger sized fireman, air tanks and pagers.  Mostly all equipment expense.
Open Forum:  Resident that lives on Panther Creek road that was recently graveled complained that she had two flat tires from wire and nails in the gravel, she also found large pieces of rebar in the ½ miles area that she lives in.  She said her neighbor also had flat tires.  Other residents at the meeting also express dissatisfaction with the gravel that we have gotten from Bugar Trucking.  Supervisor Karen Schmitz suggested setting up a meeting with Paul Bugar Jr to discuss this.  Roy Lippert suggested that they no longer accept a bid from Bugar Trucking in the future since we have had issues with them in the past, even if they have the low bid.
Melody Clemens requested that the sand on the volleyball court at the Park be worked up, she volunteered to plant flowers in the two planters at the park.
Stephen Grottke asked about the dead tree in the ditch by Josh Foemmel’s place, he is worried it may fall on the power line.  He contacted the Clark Electric, but they no longer cut down dead trees.  Ed said he will check with Xcel Energy to see if they are willing to remove it. 
The Zoning Board committee recommendation for the resolution of the problem between Herbert Babcock and John Lendved, the town board will set up a meeting with both parties to try to resolve the issue.  
Ed will call Clean up America and set up a date in July for appliance pick up, so we have time to advertise it. He does charge for TV’s and computer monitors, but everything else is free, freezers, refrigerators, washers, dryers, microwaves, etc. 
Ed then asked for a motion to approve Liquor and Cigarette Licenses and 
Bartender licenses, Karen made the motion to approve them, and Tom seconded, motion carried.  
Calcium Chloride has been applied and Jerry Schmitz, gave the clerk the list of residents to bill for it.
Next meeting was set for July 6, 2016 at 7:00 pm.    Agenda items for July:
Clean up America 
Gravel Issue Follow-up
Zoning Issue- Groveside Issue update.
Tom made motion to pay all bills but Bugar Trucking, Karen seconded and motion carried.  
Tom then made a motion to adjourn meeting, Karen seconded, and motion carried and meeting was adjourned.  
Submitted by Yvonne Schultz, Town Clerk.



